
Some Thoughts on a New Band Year

I suppose that it is  a sign of hectic pace of the season that this was originally intended to be a November newsletter issue, and now I'm struggling to get it out before New Year's Eve!. Even then, it is a short newsletter, as I haven't received any first-person articles to use as a feature, and haven't had the time or energy to write one myself.

In any event, as I have been flying from coast-to-coast, and while I was sick I had a chance to think about the future of the band, and of my contribution to it. I have never been one for making New Year's resolutions -- in the first place because I don't attach much importance to a celebration of a New Year, and in the second place because I've never been good at making or keeping resolutions in general. Therefore, I will take advantage of my bully pulpit  to offer the following suggestions or wishes (solely the opinion of the editor, and not to be construed to be official band positions):

· One of the major things I would like to see happen is the initiation of a capital funds drive in some form. Dave and I have reviewed our experience in trying to assemble sufficient quality percussion equipment and music stands for Maryland Band Day, and our more recent challenges in transporting borrowed equipment for the Margaret Schweinhaut and Kandles for Kids concerts. These experiences have convinced me that we cannot reliably count on obtaining quality equipment by borrowing from the schools, nor can we count on transporting equipment in private vehicles. For example, Dave and I spent over 6 hours in getting and returning a rental trailer and in getting and returning percussion equipment and music stands from Northwest High School for the Margaret Schweinhaut concert. Much of that time had to be during working hours. There are several ways to approach capital fund raising, which I am sure the Board will explore together with the Foundation. As a start to the process, I would welcome any thoughts from the band at large  on what strategies we might investigate, and on what capital requirements we might have in addition to percussion equipment (music stands, risers, acoustic reflector, etc.).

· I would like to see us evolve a semi-fixed public concert schedule at a fixed venue. These would provide a focus for our repertoire, and would allow us to begin to build a core audience in the up-county area. The "gig" concerts (retirement centers, etc.) could then be played as sub-sets of the basic repertoire. To do this, we would need to identify an appropriate yet affordable venue in or near Montgomery Village, and develop plans and procedures for publicity, etc. An additional advantage of this approach is that it would allow us to establish our basic schedule well in advance.

One way to start that process would be to program a public concert for a specific event, such as Memorial Day or Veterans' Day, and solicit partial sponsorship from a group such as the American Legion. Another approach would be to schedule a joint concert with a high school chorus or band (perhaps in conjunction with the above. Does anyone have any other ideas?

· One vision I have is to see everyone in the band make a commitment to personally helping bring instrumental music into the life of a young person. That could be by tutoring in a school, helping start an instrumental program in your place of worship, bringing someone to a concert or recital, encouraging a good high school musician to play with our band, or putting together a music-appreciation visit to a day care center or school.  I plan on spending more time working with Dave in coaching and tutoring the percussion sections at Northwest High School. What are your plans?

· What kind of a band could we have if everyone make a personal commitment to improve his or her musicianship during the coming year? Take a lesson, attend a master class or seminar, spend some time listening to the great players of your instrument, or just practice more. My goal for the year is to improve my keyboard playing.

· Finally, everyone could make a commitment to becoming a better citizen of the band. This could take the form of helping with administration, or of arriving early and staying late at a concert to help with set-up or take-down. It could also take the form of looking at your rehearsal attendance, rehearsal technique, and on-time arrival and making any improvements necessary.

Under Gordon's leadership I think we have the potential to make 2000 a watershed year for the Montgomery Village Community Band, making the same kind of quantum improvements as we achieved under Joe Haba . As a community band we must remain open to all, but at the same time the true test of a band is in performance -- anything else is just a jam session.  My idea of fun in a band is the rush which comes from a great public performance, which both satisfied the audience and challenges the musicians. We can do that in 2000, but only if each of us commits to improving both our musicianship and our band citizenship.
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